MILLVILLE BORO MINUTES

Date: September 19, 2023 Time of meeting: 7:00 p.m. Place of meeting: Boro Hall

The stated meeting of the Millville Borough Council was called to order by President Bower at 7:00 p.m. Also attending the meeting were Council Members Jen Bodnar, Ron Girton, Jim Spangenberg, Wendy Wagner, Vice-President Jeff Reese & Mayor Craig Omlor. Michele Boone was absent.

Employees in attendance: Bev Lutcavage, Steve Phares, Mike Woolcock & Rob Bower

Guests in Attendance: Jean Johnson, Reuben Stugard, Jim Wintersteen, Matt Diehl Jean Johnson wanted to address the problem with water running into yards up across the alley from Columbia Village due to a clogged ditch. Bev already in contact with maintenance at Columbia Village and they are getting the problem fixed. They have received quotes and are waiting for corporate approval to complete the job.

Jim Wintersteen complaining about water issues on his property. He thinks the road project caused part of the problem. This has been an ongoing problem for years it is not a new issue. Ron Girton asked about the ditch and swampy area, and issues with Greenwood runoff. The street chairman, Steve and Mike will investigate and see if there is a resolution. Mike stated he spoke to Steve Kehoe and thinks the problem is partly being caused by I & I backing up with Greenwood system, sump pumps discharging water into the sewer system. We will attend the Greenwood MA meeting on Thursday to discuss the issue and see if we can come up with a resolution to the problem.

Officiating in Prayer – Mike Woolcock

The minutes of the regular meeting held August 15, 2023 were accepted and approved. The Treasurer's Report that includes the check register and the Profit and Loss Reports were accepted and approved.

Motion by Wendy Wagner 2nd by Jim Spangenberg. Motion Carried

Motion: To accept minutes and financial reports

Motion by Ron Girton 2nd by Jeff Reese. Motion Carried **Motion:** To authorize payment of bills as presented

Police – Report submitted and reviewed by Harold Morris

Street Committee – The D&G grant was approved for Woodland Dr. Paving project is complete, new storm drain put in on 3rd. Roto-Rooter comping out to complete clean on the clogged pipe. Chestnut street was done poorly, met with HRI and they were out and made corrections. Drex Wright requested crosswalks be painted at the intersection of Walnut and State Streets. A brief discussion was held regarding the request.

Motion by Ron Girton 2nd by Jeff Reese. Motion carried.

Motion: Approve crosswalks be painted at Walnut & State Street intersection.

Sewer/Water Committee – The screen project for the sewer plant is waiting for information necessary to complete the DEP Permit medication application. Turbidity meters are installed and will be placed in service after DEP inspection. The filter project is waiting on information from Pall. DEP was out on August 24th for inspection, most violations were corrected remainder will be completed when Andy has completed his end of things, moving along slowly. The new roof is on the old part of the water plant. DEP has lifted the COA order from 2022 because all violations have been corrected.

Park Commission – The park has received a \$10,000 donation from the estate of Deryl Derr to be used for the upkeep of the gazebo and the landscaping around the gazebo.

Pool Commission – Dent will be making the leak repairs at the pool.

Secretary Report – Submitted the annual MMO memo for the pension plan.

Time of Adjournment: at 7:50p.m. a motion was made to adjourn by Jen Bodna 2nd by Wendy Wagner - Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly Lutcavage, Borough Manager